
We want our valued customers to be informed 
about their water utility. If you have any ques­
tions about this report or concerning your water 
contact us at (765)676-6331. If you want to 
learn more, you are welcome to please contact 
Josh Hawkins or attend any of our regularly 
scheduled Board meetings that are held on the 
first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM. 

We ask that our customers help us to protect 
our water resources, which are the heart of our 
community, our way of life and our children's 
future. 

In order to ensure that tap water is safe to drink, 
EPA prescribes regulations which limit the amount of 
certain contaminants in water provided by public 
water systems. FDA Regulations establish limits for 
contaminants in bottled water which must provide 
the same protection for public health. 

Some people may be more vulnerable to contami­
nants in drinking water than the general population. 

Contaminants may be found in drinking water that 
may cause taste, color, or odor problems. These 
types of problems are not necessarily causes for 
health concerns. For more information on taste, 
odor, or color of drinking water please contact our 
office at 765-676-6331. 

lmmuno-compromised persons such as persons 
with cancer undergoing chemotherapy, persons who 
have undergone organ transplants, people with 
HIV/AIDS or other immune system disorders, some 
elderly and infants can be particularly at risk from 
infections. These people should seek advice about 
drinking water from their health care providers. 
EPNCDC guidelines on appropriate means to less­
en the risk of infection by Cryptosporidium and other 
microbial contaminants are available from the Safe 
Drinking Water Hotline (800-426-4791). 

If present, elevated levels of lead can cause serious 
health problems, especially for pregnant women and 
young children. Lead in drinking water is primarily 
from materials and components associated with 
service lines and hi=one plumbing. We cannot con­
trol the variety of materials used in plumbing compo­
nents. When your water has been sitting for several 
hours, you can minimize the potential for lead expo­
sure by flushing your tap for 30 seconds to 2 
minutes before using water for drinking or cooking. 
If you are concerned about lead in your water, you 
may wish to have your water tested. Information on 
lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps 

If you are concerned about lead in your water, you 
may wish to have your water tested. Information on 
lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps 
you can take to minimize exposure is available from 
the Safe Drinking Water Hotline or at http:// 
www.epa.gov/safewater/lead. 

Contaminates that may be present in source water 
include: 

• Microbial contaminants, such as viruses and
bacteria, which may come from sewage treatment
plants, septic systems, agricultural livestock oper­
ations, and wildlife

• Inorganic contaminants, such as as salts, met-
als, which can be naturally-occurring or result from
urban storm runoff, industrial or domestic
wastewater discharges, oil and gas production,
mining, or farming.

• Pesticides and herbicides, which may come
from a variety of sources such as agriculture, ur­
ban storm water runoff, and residential uses.

• Organic chemical contaminants, including syn-
thetic and volatile organic chemicals, which are by
-products of industrial processes and petroleum
production, and can also come from gas stations,
urban storm water runoff, and septic systems.

• Radioactive contaminates, which can be natu-
rally-occurring or be the result of oil and gas pro­
duction and mining activities.

The source of Jamestown's drinking water is ground 
water produced from two wells. To help protect our 
water supply wells from contamination, Jamestown 
has implemented a wellhead protection plan. The 
Wellhead Protection Plan focuses on public aware­
ness, education, spill prevention, and reporting. 
Emergency responders have been trained in spill 
response procedures. Education information has 
been mailed to land and business owners in and 
around the wellhead protection areas. The Well­
head Protection Plan and other education materials 
are available to the public at the Jamestown Town 
Hall. 
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Jamestown Utilities is pleased to present this year's 
Annual Drinking Water Quality Report. This report 
is designed to keep you informed about the quality 
of your drinking water over the past year. Our goal 
is, and always has been, to provide you, the cus­
tomer, with a safe and dependable supply of drink­
ing water. We are pleased to report that our water 
is safe and meets all federal and state require­
ments. 

Sources of Drinking Water 
The sources of drinking water (both tap water and 
bottled water) include rivers, lakes, streams ponds, 
reservoirs, springs, and wells. As water travels over 
the surface of the land or through the ground, it 
dissolves naturally occurring minerals and , in some 
cases, radioactive material, and can pick up substanc­
es resulting from the presence of animals or human 
activity. Drinking water, including bottled water, 
may reasonably be expected to contain at least small 
amounts of some contaminants. The presence of 
contaminants does not necessarily indicate that water 
poses a health risk. More information about con­
taminants and potential health effects can be ob­
tained by calling the EPAs Safe Drinking Water Hot­
line at (800) 426-4791 
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